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Children’s Trust Board: 8th March 2010


Partnership for Ealing 

Children’s Trust Board

Monday 8th March 2010 at 5.30 pm, Committee Room 4, Ealing Town Hall

MINUTES

Papers for this meeting are available from: 

www.ealing.gov.uk/services/council/lsp/meetings/change_for_children 

	Attendance:

	Chair:

 SHAPE 



Children’s Trust Board members:

 SHAPE 



Also attending:

 SHAPE 



Apologies:

 SHAPE 




	1. 
	Welcome, introductions and apologies
	Actions

	1.1
	Apologies were accepted from Jo Murfitt, Cllr Walker, Yvonne Leese, Ian Kent, Darren Curtis and Marcia White.
	

	2. 
	Minutes and Matters Arising

· Minutes from December 2009 Children’s Trust Board
	

	2.1


	Minutes were agreed.  There were no other matters arising.
	

	3. 
	EYA  - Feedback from the Annual Youth Speak Out Conference 2010 


	

	
	Representatives from Ealing Youth Action (EYA) provided an overview of the feedback they had gathered from the recent Annual Youth Speak Out Conference. 

The Board was asked to note that the figures provided in the presentation were not finalised given the short turn around time between the conference and the board meeting.

EC informed the board that the event had generated a lot of information and discussion, particularly in the workshops.

IG requested EC to provide more detailed feedback from the day. 
	EC to provide more detailed feedback from the conference at the June Board meeting, 

	4. 
	Children and Young People’s Plan Work Plan and follow up from the Children’s Trust Priorities Setting Day

· CYPP Priorities Setting Day Report
	

	
	MP presented the report on the Children and Young People’s Plan (CYPP) and the recent Children’s Trust Priorities Setting Day. 

MP informed the board that following the priorities setting day an initial list of priorities has been produced by Children’ s Services.   This list was circulated at the meeting with MP highlighting that it is in the process of being rationalised.

MP also reported that representatives from Children’s Services are working with DCSF to develop effective commissioning strategies. 

Whilst reviewing the initial list of priorities obtained from the event, CC said that under ‘Making a positive contribution’, rather than ‘Ensuring a youth officer’ it should include children therefore, it should read ‘Ensuring a children and young people’s officer’ and that the same addition should be applied to item 3 under the same heading.

The board asked MP to bring a fuller write up and /or the selection criteria for rationalising the priorities to the next meeting so that the board could provide more detailed feedback / recommendations. 
	MP to bring a fuller write up and /or the selection criteria for selecting the priorities to the next board meeting.

	5. 
	Feedback from ESCB

· Ealing Safeguarding Board Profile Report
	

	
	DW presented the Ealing Safeguarding Board profile 

DW reported that the Board is exploring six lines of enquiry: 
1. Staffing related issues

2. Safeguarding training

3. Management oversight arrangements

4. Quality assurance

5. Partnership working

6. Governance arrangements.

This had been done through structured interviews with leads managers from partner agencies and analysis of written evidence. 

DW explained that the aim of the profile was to build an overall picture of some aspects of safeguarding (which will identify areas of strength and good practice, and areas that require development) by exploring and evaluating the safeguarding arrangements of the individual Board partners. The profile does not provide a complete picture of safeguarding in the borough; rather it is a snap-shot of some key areas

Throughout the presentation, DW highlighted the areas where marked changes needed to be made, and asked the board to incorporate the main findings from the report into the development of the Children and Young People’s Plan.

CB asked for more clarification on the types of things that should be included in any changes that are made.
	

	6.
	NHS Ealing Restructure and Integrated Care Commissioning
	

	
	MW and PP explained that as of April there will be a new provider known as London Westside Healthcare NHS Trust. 

Community health services in Harrow and Ealing will come under the shell of the Ealing hospital, the nature of Ealing Hospital as it currently stands will change.

NHS Ealing will become an Integrated Care Organisation with 150 members of staff and new management structures. MW went on to say that in its first year, the new provider organisation will establish itself with a clear focus and will be performance managed by the ICO.

CC stated that it was important to note the drivers behind the change, which are Healthcare for London and NW London Commissioning Trust. Moreover, Ealing Hospital was too small to (1) compete with some of the bigger hospitals and (2) obtain trust status. Therefore, the decision to go with the model of an ICO and provider organisation has given Ealing Hospital a better chance of remaining. 

PP went on to say that this configuration was new and very unique and that if it works will be a viable solution not only for Ealing but also for other boroughs. 

The Board felt that it would be useful to have a 1 page briefing setting out the changes.
	PP to write a 1 page briefing on the changes taking place within the PCT / NHS for the June Children’s Trust Board.

	7.
	Child Poverty Strategy

· Child Poverty Action Plan
	

	
	CB informed the meeting that Ealing records a high deprivation score relative to the London average and has the 17th highest level of child poverty in London.  Out of 354 boroughs- where 1 is the most deprived borough in England, Ealing ranks as 84th with 47% of children in low-income families.

The Child Poverty Strategy is organised under 5 strands:

1. Education Health & Family

2. Housing Neighbourhoods and communities

3. Adult Skills & Employment

4. Financial Support; and 

5. Monitoring & Evaluation: needs assessment and systematic use of reliable and robust financial and performance data.

CB stressed that this is a complex agenda which ties into economic Well-being. 

The board suggested that WLMHT and Contact a Family should be included in work-stream 1b.
	CB to circulate the Child Poverty Action Plan to board members.

	8.
	LAA Performance Update

· LAA Performance Update report Q3 2009/10
	

	
	VC provided an update on the Quarter 3 2009/10 LAA report::

LAA Stretch Targets

· 6 Key Stage 3 indicators have been removed from report due to the government’s decision to scrap these exams
· NEETS latest performance is well within target and is expected to meet the overall 3 year target and receive PRG £481,411k
· The minimum target gas been met with regards to the Healthy Schools standards (76 out of 86 schools).  This means that 65% of the full PRG can be claimed (£240, 706K)
· BCG vaccinations remains high risk to achieving targets (page 3 Appendix 1)
· The percentage of looked after children in education, training and employment fell short of this quarter’s target

New LAA

· NI 60: core assessments for children within 35 days: current performance fell short of the target. Close monitoring is required, as increased referrals coupled with a high number of complex cases have affected performance.  

· NI 108:  Key Stage 4 attainment for Black and minority ethic groups:  the summer 2009 KS4 final exam results were published in January 2010.  Overall BME attainment performance has been mixed.  Students from 3 groups:  Black African and White and Black African; Pakistani; and White and Black Caribbean, have achieved their targets.  Students from 2 groups:  Black Caribbean, and other white groups, have achieved below target

Whilst being happy with the performance of NEETS targets MP expressed concern that there was no NEETS information for 19 –23 year olds.
	

	9.
	AOB
	

	
	There were no other matters arising.
	


Next Meeting Date:  10th June 2010, Committee Room 2 Ealing Town Hall (tbc).
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